

Board Briefs... Board Briefs... Board Briefs...

January 8, 2014

The following items are highlights from the Board of Education Meeting held on January 6, 2014. For details of all items approved, reference the Board Agenda and Board Minutes available at www.kenstonlocal.org.

Organizational Meeting

Officers: President: Anne Randall

Vice President: Beth Krause

Board Committees: Finance: Bill Timmons/Beth Ward

Curriculum: Anne Randall/Beth Krause

Policy: Jim Jimison/Bill Timmons

Evaluation/Superintendent: Anne Randall/Bill Timmons

Evaluation/Treasurer: Jim Jimison/Beth Ward Kenston Citizen Advisory: Jim Jimison/Beth Ward

Kenston Business Advisory Council: Beth Krause/Anne Randall

Public Relations: Anne Randall

Play Blue Committee: Beth Krause/Beth Ward

Legislative Liaison: Beth Krause

Student Achievement Liaison: Jim Jimison Auburn Career Representative: Mary Wheeler

Monthly 2014 Meetings: The board will continue to hold their regular monthly meeting on the third Monday of the month, 7 PM, at Timmons Elementary School: February 10, (2nd Monday); March 10th; April 28th (4th Monday); May 12th (2nd Monday); June 16th; July 21st (4th Monday); August 18th; September 15th; October 20th; November 17th; December 15th. Work sessions will be scheduled as needed.

Regular Meeting

PROFESSIONAL TRIPS: The following professional trips were approved: Michael Burns, Erin Blakkolb and Greg Koltas, Core Connections Math Course; Melissa Miller, PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions & Supports) Coach Meeting; Grace Henry, Northeast Ohio English Language Learners (NOELL) Collaborative; Candi Lukat, Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) Annual Conference, Ohio Association of School Business Officials (OASBO) Annual Workshop, and Ohio Association of School Business Officials (OASBO) Treasurers' Deep Dive 2013-14; Adam Fender, also Todd Malkus, Andie Quinn, Kelly Seitz, Mark Goodine, Kristin Dages, Sue Runevitch, Josh Timmons and Ryan Novak, Ohio E-Technology Conference. Nancy Santilli, Ann Marie Messner, Tom Manning, and Andreas Johansson PARCC (Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College & Careers).

SUPPLEMENTALS: The Superintendent recommended and the board approved the following supplemental contracts: Staff, 2013-2014 School Year: Jeff Link, Extended Season, Band; Kathy Werner, Extended Season, Band, Auxiliary Unit Advisor.

ADMINISTRATIVE: The Superintendent recommended and the board accepted the retirement resignation of **Dr. Robert A. Lee**, Superintendent, effective August 1, 2014.

TEACHING: Superintendent recommended and the board accepted the retirement resignation of **Dr. Joy Gray**, KHS Teacher, effective with the end of the 2013-2014 school year. Superintendent recommended and the board approved the following teaching contract adjustments for teachers who have earned additional hours: **Stephanie Olup, Wendy Wilk** and **Jennifer Subbotin**. Superintendent recommended and the board approved the following teacher contract for the 2013-2014 school year: **Scott Sell**, Step 0, Level 4 (2nd semester only).

NON TEACHING: Superintendent recommended and the board approved the following non-teaching contracts for the 2013/2014 school year: **Mellony Salsgiver**, Driver. Superintendent recommended and the board approved **Holly Bradbury**, Educational Aide, KIS for the 2013/2014 school year only. Superintendent recommended and the board accepted the resignation of **John Dezman**, Bus Driver, effective December 23, 2013.

OBSOLETE EQUIPMENT: *Sealed bids for the obsolete equipment must be submitted to the Treasurer's office by noon on January 16, 2014. All items are "as is" and all sales are final.

KHS: Auto folder, tag #9190; Canon PC printer microfiche, tag #7300.

NEW BUSINESS: Superintendent recommended and the board approved a one-year contract with Sodexo Food Service Management for the 2014-2015 school year.

DONATIONS: Superintendent recommended and the board accepted the following donations:

\$1000 from Kinetico to the KMS STAND/PEAK Committee.

\$320 from Janice Sugarman to the KMS Athletics Wrestling program.

\$725 from Maribeth Brunn Robinson to the Kenston Trails.

\$150 from Mr. and Mrs. Joel Peterson to the KMS 7thgrade camp program.

\$150 from Ms. Sally Burton to the KMS 7thgrade camp program

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: 7:00 PM February 10, 2014 Timmons Elementary Multipurpose Room

Happy New Year to all!